Morris Alumni Newsletter 2010-2011

Class of 1926:  Julia Eldred Heller celebrated her 102nd birthday on May 13, 2011 in Encinitas, CA with her family.  

Class of 1942: Erna Laubmeier Barton writes that she has one of the 1970 Centennial plates and would be glad to donate it to the Alumni fund. Thank you Erna.  She also tells us that the Centennial was a week of fun with floats and parades.  While working at the bank they wore clothes representing 100 years of history.  The last time she and her husband Bill attended the Alumni it was Bill’s 50th anniversary for the class of 1940.  Sadly Bill passed away June 3, 1994.  She enjoys the Alumni news.

Ethel Mary Miller White passed away on April 30, 2011 and her husband, Loring would like us to know a little about her.  Ethel graduated from Hartwick College, in Oneonta, class of 1946, and was a member of the U.S. Army nursing program.  Her nursing career was the love of her life. She was a very passionate, caring person during her 40 years of nursing.  Their first meeting was in February 1947 and of course in a hospital where Loring had experienced an industrial accident which severed all the tendons in his right ankle.  Ethel was the 3 to 11 supervisor and always made her rounds.  He was on a program of penicillin shots 24-7 and Ethel picked him as her personal patient.  Needless to say their friendship grew into marriage on August 23, 1947.  They raised 4 beautiful, wonderful children who married and increased their family to 8 children, 14 Grand children and 6 great-grand children.  He has a big void in his life now, but is handling the sorrow quite well.  He did not intend to write such a long letter but once he got started he wanted to give us the most interesting part of her life’s story.  I am so glad he shared this with us.  

Class of 1943: Roger Card says since it’s been 67 years since he graduated from Morris he had been wondering what he could report to his former class mates that would be of interest.  This is of particular concern because he is 85 years of age and he has lived a good life and feels blessed to say the least.  In 1945 he met Lillian Cole at Hartwick College and fell in love immediately.  She was so pretty to his eyes, petite and shy.  He had finally found a girl that would listen to him.  They were married on June 12, 1948.  While still in college they were blessed with a baby girl, Judy, who is now a retired special Ed teacher and lives in Rockland County, NY.  He is sure his class mates will recall that he was not considered a very bright student, in fact the first two years of High School he took the considered easy subjects, typing, shop, agriculture.  However, the last two years he signed up for chemistry and biology and all of a sudden a light turned on in his head and he found these subjects challenging and interesting.  After graduating he signed up for the draft to join the Navy in World War 11.  In the Navy he was selected to attend Radio School in PA., after graduating he was shipped to VA to take more training in radio for subsequent use aboard LST 1045 (amphibious ship).  Then he was shipped to Carnegy Tech in Pittsburgh PA., for further radio training aboard the LST 1045.  His ship was manufactured in Pittsburgh and they floated down the Mississippi River, through the Panama Canal and out to the Pacific Ocean.  After over two years they were ordered to return to the USA for discharge from the Navy.  After that he decided to attend college at Hartwick and was told by the Dean of Women that he was academic weak and must attend 2 years of High School in Oneonta and pass courses in Geometry and trigonometry.  He agreed and succeeded.  He majored in chemistry, biology and minored in math.  He graduated in 1950 and began working for Lederle Laboratories, a pharmaceutical Company.  He gained work experience in anti-convulsive research, chemical testing of raw materials and finished products.  He worked 17 years in product development and 7 years overseas.  He retired in 1987, but worked in Real Estate part time while still working at Lederle.  He and Lillian have been married 62 years, and currently reside at 2727 North Wickhamroad, Sun-N-Green Condo Complex (Condo 8-106), Melbourne FL.  To finalize he wishes to say that their lives have been blessed and he still relishes the memories of attending Morris Central School.  Yes, Roger I found this article very acceptable, thanks for the update.

Barbara Gage Monson would like to send greetings to Helen O’Brien Cyran.  Barbara said she spent time with Helen and her mother in California in 1972.  Helen’s mother was Barbara’s 2nd grade teacher.  Barbara says they will be unable to attend this year as they are moving to Manlius the end of June.

Class of 1945: William and Arline Curtiss Pickens have been busy being in the paper.  They wrote a letter to the editor about Oneonta’s Logo.  Oneonta has been called “City of the Hills” and should not be changed to Life Enjoyed.  Bill and Arline said,” If it ain’t broke don’t fix it.” I couldn’t agree more.  Then the two of them were spotted sitting in front of their home on Mechanic Street during the fair in August and had their picture in the Daily Star along with an interview.  Bill said he grew up next to the fairgrounds and still lives within sight of his boyhood home.  He and Arline hold season tickets and attend every year.  They don’t mind the traffic and the noise.  They both graduated from Morris and have lived here all their lives.

Lynn Harris says there isn’t much news to report, then says he and his wife Louise celebrated their 62nd wedding anniversary.  I’d say that was news.  They are enjoying beautiful weather with 80 degrees and no rain for 2 months.  He hopes to visit Morris again soon, he misses the Morris Fair.  Lynn resides in Louisiana. 

Laura Jackson Neighbor says it doesn’t look like she will be able to attend this year.  She was a 7 year cancer survivor as of July 16, 2010, congrats on that Laura.  She has 3 daughters, 6 grand children, and 2 great grand children.  She is retired and living in Springbrook, a senior citizens complex in Pulaski, NY.  She misses seeing everyone and if anyone comes to the Pulaski area give, her a call she would be glad to show you their historic sights and the fishery.  It is a great area and she loves it there.  Give her a call 315-298-5504.  She also sends thanks to Lois and her committee.

Dorothy Roberts Manley was featured in the Daily Star for putting her 92 acres of her land on Scotch Hill Road in Hartwick on a conservation easement.  She wants to see farm land preserved.   Many people have asked her to sell them a lot down by the road but she doesn’t want to look at a house, or see the land all chopped up.  Dorothy has lived on her land since 1946, when she married her husband Richard Manley.  For years, they ran a dairy farm on land that features a tributary to Otego Creek, a trout stream.  Until a few months ago she worked at the Quickway in Hartwick and as much as she enjoyed working it was special to return to the natural paradise she calls home.  She can be assured that her property will remain undeveloped for future generations to enjoy, now that the easement is in place.

Bill and Madolin Littlewood Wells write that they are having a cold spring in Montana but are finally getting their garden planted.  They share their garden produce with their neighbors at Georgetown Lake where the growing season is so short, being over 6000 feet altitude.  Those same neighbors watch over their cabin in the wintertime.  They are sorry to miss the alumni reunion and do enjoy the newsletter so much.  They send thanks to all the officers who do such a good job.

Class of 1946:  Zelpha Card Hoyer tells us that plans are in effect for their big 65th.  Hopefully they will have a good group coming.  She and Al had a very pleasant 4 months in Plant City, FL and returned via Auto-Train to VA and home to Sidney & West Winfield for this summer.   I have heard that is a good way to travel.

Class of 1947: Phillip and Eleanor Black Gregory say they are sorry they were unable to attend last year as they were here for the committal of Bob Black’s ashes in Mt. Vision cemetery.

Marion McNeely Smith thanks me for doing such a wonderful job with the Alumni Association, for my time and effort in gathering information and preparing newsletters.  Thank you, Marion.  She says she remembers Julia Eldred Heller well, who was 100 in 2008, also her sister Naomi Tabor class of 1938.  Virginia Smith Bristow class of 1937,  is a sister of Erle’s good friend Victor Smith.   Each year they lose a few old timers and realize that they are becoming old timers themselves.  She checks the obits in the Star and has seen several of our Alumni are gone as of the past year. She wishes she could be here this year but it’s too difficult to travel so far alone.  She hopes we have a great turnout and renew old friendships.  She enclosed extra money in Erle’s memory for the association along with several photocopies of some older programs and menus.  She said she came across a photo of the class of 1900 with the names listed.  Erle’s father was one of the graduates.  She has a copy of it and said she would be glad to send it to me if I want it.  Yes, please send it.   She still travels to Port Charlotte, FL winters and Randolph NY in the summers.  It’s not easy being alone and she will always miss Erle, but is grateful for having been together so many years.  He went a long way for a farm boy from New Lisbon to become one of the few top educational administrators in public education under the State Education Dept.  He was always humble and unassuming, friendly and fair to all.  Her email address is: nj2g131@yahoo.com.  Most of her classmates will have turned 80 this year.  How did we get so old so fast? She said.

Class of 1948:  Robert Jenks said he missed the banquet and seeing the people.  He was a volunteer driver at the Champions Tour Golf Tournament which is across the street from where he lives, on that day.  He is learning to become a ‘dowser’ and attended the national Convention in VT.  He figures he can continue to get better at it for the rest of his life.  He is also a member of Theosophy Society of America, and they have active meetings of study and discussion about the meaning of life, etc., it covers Philosophy, Religion, Science, and the Arts.  The people are all open minded, and seekers of more knowledge.  He has been a member for 5 years.  He is also, now a member of American Society of Dowsers.  All of this is in the area of fun!  He enjoyed the newsletter but was sorry to hear of the obituaries.  He knew many of them and was connected to them, especially Isabel, whose funeral he attended but missed Spiel’s death. He grew up with them both.  As he grows older it becomes more touching to him.

Class of 1950:  Doris Cole Martin was installed as an officer of the Eastern Star in Nov. 2010.  She is the Associate Matron.  Congrats to you.

Fran Klindt sends thanks for doing a great job for the alumni association.  Thank you Fran.

Wayne Harrington was sorry he could not make the meeting as he had to go to an American Legion State convention that weekend and then to Montana for the summer.  He plans on coming up to New Lisbon/Morris in Sept. for a few weeks.  He usually goes to Garrattsville Labor Day BBQ and sees a few classmates there.  He says to keep up the good work he appreciates the info in the newsletter.  OK

Class of 1957:  Martha Wagner Benjamin was saddened by the unexpected death of her husband of 53 years.   Adrian, passed away on May 2, 2011, of natural causes.  Our sympathy goes out to her and her family.   Adrian was an energetic man and was always busy with his cows, maple syrup or tinkering around with projects for other people.  He was a great husband, father, grandfather, and brother in law.  

Edward (Teddy) Gaisford and his wife Emilie of Oneonta celebrated their 50th Anniversary on April 2. They have owned and operated Better Home Improvement Co. of Oneonta for more than 45 years.  They have 3 sons and 4 grandchildren.  To celebrate their anniversary the couple took their family on a Caribbean cruise in January.

Sadly the class of 1957 has lost another member.  Albert Gunther, who was judged to have the best looking legs when he graduated, passed away May 27, 2011.  Al will be missed by all that knew him and after reading his obituary I realize I didn’t know him that well.  He had joined the Army right after school and was stationed in Germany and while he was there he traveled to Paris, France, Rome, Italy and also Austria and Switzerland.  He served for several months on the Russian-German border building missile sites during the Cold War.  He worked for Norwich Pharmaceutical Co, Bendix Corporation and spent 35 years as a lineman and chief lineman with NYSEG, retiring several years ago.  Al had lived in Morris since 1943 and enjoyed life there very much.  He was a member of the Morris Fire Department, the VFW of Oneonta, and loved antique cars.  He loved talking to the senior citizens of Morris and learned a lot about the town’s history.  Will Rogers once said, ”He never met a person he didn’t like” and it is felt that Al would say the same about the people he had met and known.  I hope that included me.

Class of 1959:  Lois Wagner Jones has 4 grandchildren enrolled in college and one great-granddaughter in second grade.  She stays busy writing this newsletter and trying to stay on top of address changes for alumni members.  How about a little help in that area?

Class of 1960:  Shirley Snethen Kinney who is no longer with us, won the Mohawk Valley Country Club four – women best ball golf tournament, along with three other women, not from Morris.  They won the nine-team event with a score of 21. 

Imogene Smith Schlee was recently installed for the Order of the Eastern Star Laurens Chapter for 2011 in the office of assistant marshal.

John Whitman aced the sixth hole at Colonial Ridge Golf using a 7-wood for his tee shot on the par-3, 172 yard hole.  The hole in one, his second overall and first in 29 years was witnessed.

The class of 1960 held it’s 50th Class Reunion June 12, 2010 with 20 classmates in attendance at the Morris Fire House.  Good turn out people!!

Allen and Joan Matteson Hanson are now both retired and busier than ever.  Their travels this year include Belize and Rhine Trip.  They are gardening, cutting wood, and have grandchildren, 8 &10. Allen is doing fun projects with his grad students.  Joan is puppeteering for Picture book theatre, visiting family and friends.  She says, ”Come and see us in Massachusetts!” 

Class of 1961:  Hilda Harrington Bowen tells us the class of 1961 will celebrate 50 years this year.  They will party on Saturday and Sunday.  She hopes they have a good turn out.  She says it went by so FAST!!

Class of 1962:  Sharon Palmer Bosco was in Street Talk answering the question:  What do you think the winter will be like this year?  Her answer was,”It doesn’t matter to me, I always head to Florida.”  That was in the paper October 2010.  We weathered OK.

Barry Frederick completed the CPR course at the New York State Electric and Gas Corp.  25 years ago, March 5, 1986.  Bet he still knows how to do it too.  Barry and wife, Elaine Wright Frederick are proud to announce the high school graduation of another grandchild this June.  Their granddaughter Shelby graduated from Brunswick High School in Maryland on June 2nd.  She will be attending Jacksonville University in Jacksonville, FL majoring in Marine biology.  Shelby’s Mom is Michelle Frederick Spencer class of 1986.  Also, they are very proud to announce the graduation of their oldest grandchild from the University at Albany (SUNY) with a bachelor’s Degree in Physics.  Ashley, daughter of Bryce Frederick class of 1989, has been awarded a National Fellowship and will continue her studying at UA in the Fall, pursuing her PhD. .   Life continues to be “good” for both of us.

Class of 1964:  Carleton Deming says he cannot make the lunch this year but thanks to me for keeping this going.

Barbara Knapp Weaver says she’s sorry she didn’t make the dinner as they would be en route to Bowdon GA to bring her mother Shirley to MA.  Shirley Knapp spends the winters at Judy’s house in GA and the summer with Peggy in Maine and in MA.  Shirley is lucky to have such great daughters.

Mary Roffe Valentine was pictured in the Daily Star as she took a crotchet and knitting class at the Butternut Valley Arts and Crafts Center in Morris.

Class of 1966:  Robert Hoffman says this year will be their 45th and is time for his classmates to say Hi to each other, it’s been too long.

Class of 1967:  Amy Wagner Gage informs us that her grandson, Keith Mondore, has been placed on the Dean’s and  President’s List of Academic Achievement for the spring 2011 semester at Herkimer Community College.  This list recognizes those students who have achieved a 3.80, or higher, quality point average.  Keith had a 3.84 average and will return for his second year in the fall.  Keith has started his summer job a Corning in Oneonta.

Helen Wagner Hoag has a grandson, Chad Shipman, who has completed his first year of college at Morrisville, and will continue next year at Hartwick in Oneonta.

Class of 1970:  50 years ago the third grade pupils at MCS put on a playlet entitled, “Aladdin and His Magical Lamp” at an assembly program in the school.   Mrs. Hamlin the third grade teacher directed the program.  Those involved were: Melissa Purdy, Charles Hoag, Thomas Shampnois, Richard Perkins, Karen Peterson, Daniel Coone, Susan Emerson, Loretta Hyde, Marcia Guller, Patricia Gregory, Thomas Cooke, Nancy Jo Quintin, Susan Pentzien, Mary Galletly, Peter  Pickens, James Maerz, Kirk Swartfiguer, Donna Bain, Timothy Hunderford, Martin Card, Peggy Joslin, Joyn Meyer, Lynne Stone, Priscilla Goodspeed, George VanHousen, Linda Somerville, George Cole, Charlenen LaTour and Michael Strait.  How many of you remember this?

Joanne Burdick has been the Director of Volunteer Services at A. O. Fox Hospital in Oneonta for 23 years.  The Fox Hospital Auxiliary and all its other volunteers are responsible for a lot of the programs at the hospital, including: Books for Babies, volunteer hours at the front desk, working in the gift shop, and many more services.  In 2010 volunteer hours served totaled 23,000 hours.  The Auxiliary has donated hundreds of thousands of dollars to Fox.  In 2010, $63,000 was raised for the renovation of the main lobby, special projects and ongoing equipment needs.  Good work Joanne.

Class of 1972:  Penny Platt Harrington has retired after 7 years as principal of Richfield Springs Central School.  As I recall she worked for many years at MCS before that.

Dale Hungerford and Kathy Tracy were married on August 1, 2009.  Congratulations if a bit late.  

Class of 1973:  Ray Harrington has retired from the DOT.  Congratulations on your retirement.

Class of 1974:  Kathy Tracy Hungerford and Dale were wed in 2009, see above.  They share 5 grandchildren with 2 more on the way.  That was pretty fast work!

Class of 1976:  Janann Harrington Phillips tells us it is her class’ 35th reunion and will take place on Saturday, July 30, 2011.  They will meet at MCS for a tour and pictures.  Then will proceed to Ed & Lisa Webster’s house for a family picnic.  Please join them- contact Janann to RSVP by June 20th.  Cell # 585-645-2719 or email toesinthesand50@yahoo.com .   She can’t wait to see everyone.

Diana Bourgeois Birdsall see below.

Class of 1978:  Dave & Diana Bourgeois Birdsall’s ’s daughter Meredith has been selected to be one of three summer associates of Whiteman Osterman & Hanna LLP, the Capital Region’s largest law firm, according to a media release.  She graduated summa cum laude with a bachelor’s degree in political science from Colgate University in May 2008, and currently attends William & Mary School of Law in Williamsburg, Va.  She is an active member of the American Constitution, Women’s Law and Business Law Societies.  Previously she worked as a legal intern in the Chenango County District Attorney’s Office.

Class of 1985:  Patti Murphy Howland was named Bassett’s 2010 Ambassador of the Year!  As administrative assistant ll in the division of Urology at Bassett Medical

Center.  Patti provides support to six urology physicians, one nurse practitioner and all their patients.  She has worked at Bassett for 11 years.  Congratulations.  Patti’s husband, Ray was interviewed by Street Talk and when asked what he was thankful for, he said,  “Family, friends, and especially our troops for their service.”

Class of 1986:  Daphne Joy Thompson, coach of the Red Dragons won her 300th college game.  She went 223-161 over 15 seasons at Hartwick before taking the job at O-State four years ago.  Daphne has a 300-192 overall record.

James Hoffman benefited from a loan program that supports veterans and their dreams of entrepreneurship.  The Patriot Express program helped him purchase the Oneonta Redemption Center with a $216,000 commercial loan.  He said he wouldn’t have been able to get the business without that loan.  James was a paratrooper and heavy equipment operator in the Army between 1987 and 1991.  He has been very helpful to the students of Morris by supplying a trailer when they have bottle drives.

Class of 1987:  Brenda Prindle Spencer was in the Daily Star under Street Talk.  She was asked,”Are you growing any of your own food this summer?”  She said,”Yep, I have a garden with okra, onions, carrots, beans, tomatoes, squash and cucumbers.  I love the veggies, they are healthier and taste better than store bought.”

April Carroll Anderson ran in the 2010 Frostbite 5K and came in 181st place out of 204.

Noelle Cameron won the title of Senior Intermediate Miss Majorette of the Northeast.  That was 25 years ago.  She also won many other awards that year.  

Class of 1988:  Karen Church Hovick is living just outside of West Oneonta and currently has 2 children.  Her daughter Kaylee is 10 and her son Ryan is 7 years old.  She has been at New York Central Mutual for 21 years and is currently a Project manager.

Class of 1989:  Bryce Frederick’s son Matthew placed first in the 8-11 aged-group at the 53 rd annual City of Oneonta Youth Fishing Derby with a fish with a combined weight of 3.4 pounds.

Brayton Palmer and his brother Matthew took 1st place at the General Clinton Canoe Regatta in the C Men’s recreation endurance.

Tim Rehrmann entered the Demo Derby at the Otsego County Fair last August and was one of the heat winners.

Class of 1991:  Ron Johnston, Otsego County Deputy likes patrolling Otsego County’s lakes.  He grew up with boats and loves to be on the water.   When Ron is out on the water he uses a boat built for police work with tow bars, siren, loudspeaker, fog lights and a heavy-duty tow line.  The boat can move quickly as it has a 255 horsepower, four-cycle Mercury outboard, but most of the time, he cruises slowly circling the lake, watching boat traffic and perusing the shoreline, watching for floating debris.  He says they do give tickets but their mission is more to help people.

Class of 1992: Matthew Palmer and his brother Brayton took first place in the C Men’s recreation endurance, May 31, 2011, at the General Clinton Canoe Regatta.

Class of 1993:  Brett Sherwood and Gerard Joy took second place in the C Men’s recreation endurance, May 31, 2011 at the General Clinton Canoe Regatta.

Paul Maerz has been operating Bella Pockets restaurant in Oneonta for 8 years.   He is located at 281 Main St. and serves Mediterranean style lunches with an America twist.  Now the ‘Pockets’ is getting a split personality, complete with a different name.  Paul will serve his signature burgers, salads, and pita pocket sandwiches and wraps from 11 a.m.-4 p.m.  Paul studied culinary arts at Johnson and Wales University.  See 1998.

Class of 1995:  Robert Mc Cann had his wife Angela working as his pit crew during the Canoe Regatta and was pictured in the paper.

Class of 1996:  Michael Sullivan was in the canoe with Robert Mc Cann while the lady pit crew took care of them.

Class of 1998:  Chris MacLemon is joining forces with Paul Maerz and adding his Forest Lane Bistro to the Pockets on Main St., Oneonta.  Chris was working in three and four star kitchens in Manhattan, Westchester, and Las Vegas, before returning to the Oneonta Area and opening the Bistro at the Country Club.   Chris will serve dinner fare from 4:30-9p.m.  The new name for the restaurant will be Bella Pockets/Forest Lane Bistro.  Congratulations you two.

Michael Lehtonen was mentioned in the Daily Star for having won the Frostbite 5K in 2001 and 1999.  What happened this year?

Class of 2000:  Melinda Lull is now a Ph.D., assistant Professor of Pharmaceutical Sciences, at St. John Fisher College in Rochester.  She has just purchased her first home.  Congratulations!

Karen Lehtonen is now Mrs. Hall and has a new baby son.  Congratulations Karen.

Class of 2001:  Matthew Birdsall was interviewed by Hometown Oneonta about the new logo for Oneonta.  What do you think about LIFE ENJOYED?  He said,“ He is on the fence about the brand: It’s not bad.  It could be worse.  I think something should be done to market it toward the younger generation.  I don’t know what can be done but something should be done.”

Michael Waffle aced the 13th hole at Colonial Ridge Golf Course on May 6, 2011.  He used a pitching wedge on the 120-yd, par 3 hole.  This was his first hole in one.

Bryan Jacoby, bartender at the Brookside Tavern, which has been a fixture in Morris for years, said the Fair has no great impact on the Tavern.

Oliver Bourgeois received a Bachelor of Arts from the College of Saint Rose in Albany.  Oliver also became engaged to Amie Hoag of Hoosick Falls.  Congratulations!

Class of 2002:  Nicole Valentine married Adam Sokolowski on July 10, 2010 at All Saints Chapel in Morris.  She received her bachelors degree in English from Hartwick College in 2006 and a master’s degree in special education from Liberty University in 2009.  She is employed at Springbrook School in Oneonta as a special education teacher.  The couple honeymooned in Hawaii, and live in Oneonta.

Kenneth Fink was wed to Maura Gracey on Sept. 18 at St. Mary’s Church in Oneonta.  The groom dressed in his West Laurens Fire Department No. 4 firemen gear to remove the garter of his new bride, as a practical joke.   What the heck is that all about??  Kenny works as a motor equipment operator with the city of Oneonta.  Kenny was in the paper 6/8/11 shown sweeping the Briggs Pool in Wilber Park, Oneonta.  Kenny is in the paper quite a bit, he’s always working when they snap his picture.

Class of 2003:  Meggy O’Brien and Brian Dibble are engaged to marry in 2011. Meggy graduated from the State University College at Cortland and is employed by Fox Hospital.  The couple met while working at the National Baseball Hall of Fame in Cooperstown.

Jeremy Skinner earned dean’s list honors for the spring semester at the State University College at Oneonta.

Class of 2004:  Kelly Armstrong received a Master of Science in Education from the College of Saint Rose in Albany.

Crystal Postighone is majoring in Art at Hartwick College  and was named to the fall dean’s list.

Matthew Meyer, owner-operator of the Sugar Shack in Morris, talked about boiling maple syrup at his farm.  The Sugar Shack was participating in the NY State Maple Producers Association’s Maple Weekend.  Free tours of the facility were offered.  His picture was in the Daily Star with the article.

Class of 2005:  Heather Dunham was part of the pit crew for the team of Mc Cann and Sullivan in the Canoe Regatta, May 31, 2011.

Michael Miller stood in the winner’s circle after winning a race with trotter Hugh O’Brien last year at the Otsego County Fair.  Michael also became a father on March 31 when he and Hannah Burchill had a son born.  Leeland weight 5 pounds and 6 ounces.  Congrats.

Class of 2006:  Brandon Myers a member of the New York Army National Guard has re-enlisted to continue service with the Company D, 3-126 Aviation.

Class of 2007:  Kimberly Collison, a senior majoring in music education-vocal (voice-mezzo soprano) at the Eastman School of Music at the University of Rochester, was named to the dean’s list for academic achievement for the semester.   Kim also took part in Nicole Valentine’s wedding, singing “Ave Maria” and playing in the Jazz ensemble during cocktail hour.

Andrew Turner earned dean’s list honors for the 2010 spring and fall semesters from SUNY Oneonta.  To qualify you must earn a grade point average of 3.5 or higher while carrying a course load of 12 semester hours or more.

Maria Stathoudakis has received an associated degree in interior design at the New York School of Interior Design, Manhattan, in May 2009.  She is currently attending SUNY Delhi and majoring in the 4-year architectural building and design program and is planning on graduating in the spring of 2012.  Thanks for setting me straight on last year’s mistake, and I am glad to hear you are reading the newsletter from start to finish.   I need a proof reader sometimes, are you available?

Katlyn Beebe was named to the dean’s list for the spring semester at Herkimer County Community College with an average between 3.25 and 3.8.

Chad Weidman won a heat at the Demo Derby at the fair last August.

Class of 2008:  Justin Chase was named to the President’s list at SUNY Morrisville for the fall semester.  He had to achieve a perfect 4.0 average for the semester and complete 12 credit hours.   Justin graduated from the State University College of Agriculture and Technology at Morrisville in December with a degree in Computer systems technology. He also has completed his first year at Cobleskill College majoring in Computers.

Monique DeLuca was named to the dean’s list at Ithaca College for the fall semester.  She is in the School of Health Sciences and Human Performance.  She is a Junior and has received a Peggy R. Williams Award for Academic and Community Leadership.  This award is given to juniors and seniors that excel academically, perform service to the college community and nation and represent an exemplary level of accomplishment.  Monique is a physical therapy major and was eligible to receive this award by having a cumulative grade point average of 3.0 or higher, being in good judicial standing and by having participated in academic, college, or community service.

John Braunius was named to the spring semester dean’s list and received an Associates degree from the State University College of Technology at Morrisville in business administration.

Victoria Galbreth was named to the dean’s list at Elmira College during the fall and winter terms.  She maintained a grade point average of 3.6 or higher.  She is majoring in Biology.

Gretchen Myer was pictured in the Daily Star before jumping into the water during this year’s Goodyear Lake Polar Bear Jump.  She did not jump alone, her mother, Jill Oliver took the plunge with her.  What brave ladies.  Gretchen said it was much colder than last year and windier too.  Last year was her first jump.  The Polar Bear Jump is a fundraiser that helps children, individuals and organizations in need, it began in 1996 with 11 jumpers and has grown in popularity.   This year only 304 jumpers showed up compared to 400 last year.  

Sierra Lymn sent a thank you in the Daily Star to everyone who participated in the second annual Shaine Lymn Memorial Ride.  They had 100 Bikes show up and they made more than $1,700 which enabled them to purchase 110 phone cards for deployed soldiers. 

Class of 2009:  Andrew Chase, Sean Galley, and Raisa Pickens were named to the dean’s list for the spring and fall semesters at Morrisville State College.  They had to achieve an average of 3.0 to 3.99 for the semester and complete 12 credit hours.

Dillon Anderson was named to the dean’s list at the State University College of Technology at Delhi, he is majoring in professional golf management.

Ryan Lally was named to the fall dean’s list at Virginia Tech.  To qualify for the dean’s list at Virginia Tech students must attempt at least 12 credit hours graded on the A-F option and earn a 3.4 grade point average on a 4.0 scale during the semester.  He is majoring in general engineering at the College of Engineering.

Class of 2010:  Victoria Hulse was named to the dean’s list for the fall semester at Niagara University.

Joey Utter and Justin Utter both competed in the Demo Derby August 5, 2010 at the Otsego County Fair.  They both won a heat, which is pretty good as there were more that 60 cars involved.

Manny Robertson was featured in Street Talk and answered the question: Do you think racial relations have improved in the past 25 years?  He said, “Yes, definitely.  Now we have a black president, 25 years ago that wouldn’t have been possible.”

Paulina Tompkins competed in the 2010 Frostbite 5K run and came in 157th place out of 204.  I believe her parents, Kenneth and Judy, also ran in the race.

Ryan Card was named to the Principal’s List at Otsego Area Occupational Center, BOCE, at Milford for the third quarter.

Jared Weidman was named to the third and fourth-quarter honor roll at BOCES in Milford.  BOCES is the Otsego Area Occupational Center in Milford.  Jared is a participating member of the SUNY Delhi Men’s Soccer Team.  He is pursuing an associate degree in Construction Technology at Delhi.

Daniel Nitto shot a 7 point deer and has his photo in the paper for the Game Photo Contest in December 2010.

Victoria Hulse relaxed on the Otesaga’s veranda with her mom, Margaret Caezza, after receiving the Otsego County Women’s Republican Club scholarship at the group’s annual fashion show last August.  She will attend Niagara University in the fall, majoring in high school math education.

Briana George was named to the Dean’s list for the fall semester at the State University at Albany.

Class of 2011:  Erika Anderson finished the Frostbite 5K run in133rd place out of 204 runners.

Angelina Nitto was awarded a Salutatorian scholarship at Elmira College.  Angie wrote an interesting article in the school newsletter about The National Forensic League.  It is the art of public speaking and debate.  She said you get to travel to different events and it is a good way to get out of your shell.    There are four special tournaments and if you do well in them you can win scholarship money.  She says forensics is a great opportunity to experience.

Lindsay Rutte was profiled  in the Scholar Recognition article in the Daily Star.  Each high school in Otsego County is invited to select a student.  She has been ranked in the top of her class since the beginning of high school.  Lindsay is attending the New Visions program at Bassett Hospital this year.  She will be attending college in the fall.

Class of 2012:  Lilly Lukeman, featured in Street Talk was asked the question, “Do you think racial relations have improved in the last 25 years?”  She answered, “Some in the country, but around here, there still isn’t very much diversity.”

Class of 2013:  Levi Decker’s second hole-in-one marked a first for the Morris Golf team.  Sophomore Decker, 16 used a 9-iron to sink his tee shot on the 145-yard, par 3 third hole at Colonial Ridge Golf Course in Laurens to give the Mustangs their first ace in program history.  Levi works at Colonial Ridge also aced the course’s 120-yard, par-3 13th hole using a gap wedge as a 14-year old.  On Friday, he finished with a 2-over-par 37 on the front nine for medalist honors in a tri-match against DeRuyter and an incomplete Laurens team.  Morris finished with 243 strokes, eight better than DeRuyter.

Shane Harrington finished the 2010 Frostbite 5K run in 32nd place out of 204.

Amanda Flint finished the 2010 Frostbite 5K run in 59th place out of 204.

Marguerite Tompkins finished 130th at the Frostbite 5K run out of 204 runners.

Josh Rutherford participated in the eighth annual Riverside Elementary 5K Run/Walk and finished with a time of 24:13. 

Class of 2014:  John Nitto decided to jump at the Goodyear Lake Polar Bear Jump last year for the good cause and he plans to continue jumping annually.  He said,” Also, I’m half crazy.” He learned to get out of the water faster from his past experience and said it was easier to do it the second time around because he knew what to expect.

Alexis Forgit was featured in Street Talk and was asked , “What are you most thankful for this year?”  She said, “My friends because they are always there for me.”   Alexis was also spotted serving spaghetti at the Morris Fire Hall to help raise money for a class trip to Ireland.

Shelby Johnson was spotted serving spaghetti at the Morris Fire Hall to help raise money for their class trip to Ireland.

Class of 2015:  Alicia Randall participated in the Patriotic Pet Parade and Ice Cream Social with her brother’s rabbit, Oreo, last August at Robynwood Adult Home in Oneonta.  She was pictured in the Daily Star.  Alicia has several family members working at Robywood.

Class of 2016:  Margaret (Maggie) Ernst played her violin with her mom, Cheryl, on an organ, at Nicole Valentine’s wedding in July, playing “Ave Maria” while the mothers were escorted into the chapel. At the reception during the introduction of the bridal party Maggie played an Irish jig accompanied by her dad, Douglas on his guitar.  Maggie was also pictured in the Daily Star playing with her dad at the Morris Farmers Market.  If you haven’t heard her you should.  She is really good.

Peter Wendler, a boy scout, played the “Taps” while the Cub Scouts of Pack #3 performed their annual Flag Retirement Ceremony at Guy Rathbun Park in Morris.  About a dozen tattered American Flags, including the large one previously displayed in front of Morris Central School, were burned.  His picture was in the Daily Star.  Peter also participated in the Feel Good Mileage Club, which was a run/walk during P.E. classes to earn toe tokens that were worn on necklaces.  Peter ran 30 miles.

Emily Walling ran 30 miles in the Feel Good Mileage Club too and received 12 toe tokens.

Avery Stanton-Miritello and Nick Grant-Hill  each finished with 12 toe tokens.

Class of 2017:  Sam Ernst and Brent Wist each earned 12 toe tokens for their participation in the Feel Good Mileage Club. 

Class of 2019:  Reanan Goodspeed ran in the 2010 Frostbite 5K and came in 174th place out of 204.  She also participated in the 8th annual Riverside Elementary 5K Run/Walk finishing in 27:30.  Last November she was at the Chinese Auction in Laurens and had her picture in the Daily Star. 

Class of 2020:  Ian Rehrmann played host at a benefit dinner held in his honor.  It was a corned beef and cabbage dinner held on St. Patty’s Day and Ian was dressed to the nines.  The dinner was put on by the Morris United Methodist Church and the Morris Fire Auxiliary.  Ian has been undergoing some treatments and the community wanted to help out in some way.

News about our Faculty:

JoAnne Telfer:  was profiled in the Scholar Recognition article and Lindsay Rutte wrote a very nice article about her.  She says Mrs. Telfer instills school spirit in every student she has, and offers everyone a chance to participate; she really is a great asset to the school.   Each student that was selected identifies a teacher who has had the most significant and beneficial influence on her education.  Mrs. Telfer was looking for a way to improve her skills while bringing technology into the classroom at no expense to the taxpayers, when she wrote a grant in October.  She received about $2,500 from a Technology Research Committee grant from the Broome -Tioga Board of Cooperative Educational Services.  A trip to a conference in England and two iPads for her classroom were purchased through the grant.  At the conference in England she said she was treated like a celebrity because she was the only one who actually worked in the classroom.  

Matthew Sheldon, Morris, Superintendent:  was featured in Street Talk and was asked if he thought racial relations have improved in the past 25 years.  He said, “I think there has been over the past 25 years.  So many more people are treated as equals now.”

Douglas Ernst:  Played “Trumpet Voluntary” on his trumpet at Nicole Valentine’s wedding.  He also performed an Irish Jig on his guitar during the introduction of the bridal party.  Doug also was pictured in the Daily Star playing his guitar at the Farmers Market in Morris.

Cheryl Royce Ernst: Played the organ at Nicole Valentine’s wedding during “Ave Maria”, “Trumpet Voluntary”, and “I Could Not Ask for More”.   Cheryl put the talent of the students in grades 4-6 to work performing at the Chase Nursing Home in New Berlin.  They went over the day before Veterans Day and sang a number of songs that were all patriotic.  The students were dressed in an array of red, white, and blue.  The also got to talk with 5 residents who were veterans.

Christine MacLeman:  A teacher who died a year ago, wanted to coordinate a food drive during the months before she became ill.  The goal is to complete her vision of giving back to the community at the holiday season.  Last November The Morris Teachers Association sponsored the Morris Central School Christine MacLeman Memorial Holiday Food Drive.  Students and staff brought non-perishable food items into school.  Monetary donations were also accepted.

Bertha George: retired teacher turned 90 years old on December 24, 2010.

Rhoda Flint:  teacher’s aide at Morris was named to the dean’s list for the spring semester at Herkimer County Community College.

Kathleen Kodrich:  teacher’s aide at Morris has a granddaughter in Unatego Senior High School named, Kajee Kodrich-Quick.  Kajee was voted Senior Student of the Month in March. She is in the top third of her graduation class. She is secretary of the Interact Club and Spanish Club, a member of the National Senior Honor Society, a member of the varsity girls’ soccer, basketball and track and field teams and a director for the school pep band.  Kajee has received awards in, music, math, cross-country, basketball, and track and field.  She enjoys reading, riding bike and playing the flute, oboe, and piccolo.  She plans to attend the State University College at Oneonta and major in physics, hoping to become a physics teacher.

Julene Waffle:  English Teacher, won 2 grants: A Kids In Need Grant for $438-she was one of 270 winners across the U.S. It was for art/publishing supplies and a camera for the children’s literature unit that she does with her sophomores and the second graders in MCS.  The other grant was from Artskills for building great bulletin boards-a lot of supplies (borders, letters, stencils, designs for posters).

Current News About Our School:

The annual Seniors Citizen’s Brunch was a great success as it is every year.  A lot of work is done by the teachers, staff, and students to make it enjoyable.

Fred Lemister, Director of all EMS for Otsego County taught a CPR class to Morris PE students, with help from Ray Howland, a Morris Emergency Squad member.  Mr Lemister has been teaching these classes at our school for a few years now.  It is important for anyone to know CPR, you never know when you will need it.  He said it will be useful if they want to be lifeguards or babysitters.  Fred attends quite a few of our ball games and music productions.  He wrote a glowing letter to the paper In Your Opinion and stated that the shows were outstanding and that we have exceptionally fine young talent.  We know that don’t we?

Morris was among 112 school districts and Board of Cooperative Education Services in the state to receive the “2011 School Safety Excellence Award” from the Utica National Insurance Group.  We received a certificate from the insurance company to commemorate the district’s safety efforts and a $500 award for use in furthering their safety efforts.      

The 2011 Sherburne Pageant of Bands results are: Small Ensemble-1st Morris, Concert Band-3rd Morris, Color Guard- 2nd Morris, Parade-3rd Morris.  I’d say we did pretty good.

History of Morris Central School taken from the school newsletter.

From the 1800’s to the present time, Morris Central School has seen many changes.  The original school for Morris was across from the Hillington Cemetery in a log cabin.  A later school was located on Grove St. in “The Grove”.  In 1825, the first school was built on the triangular piece of land on which the present school sits.  It was called the “Red Schoolhouse”.

In 1869, our school became the first Union Free School in Otsego County.  In 1890, there were 14 graduates from Morris Academic School, and an alumni association was established.

Because of increased enrollment, the first school on the triangle was sold and moved, and another bigger school building was built about where the present flagpole is.   From 1917 to 1929, thirteen districts were consolidated into Morris Central School and by 1933 the Dr. Lewis Rutherford Morris Central School was erected and ready for use.  That building in the front part of the present building.

Additions were added in 1954(Elementary wing), 1973 (Gymnasium), 1987 (two classrooms over the locker rooms), and then major construction from 1993-1995.  Twelve classrooms, including regular and special education rooms, a computer room, art room, two music rooms, and a three stage elevator were occupied in 1995.

Our community can be proud of our new classrooms, cafeteria, library media center, and athletic facilities.  We age grateful for the support we received to make this project a reality. 

The administration, staff and Board of Education of MCS encourage all students to take full advantage of the outstanding educational opportunities our expanded facilities will provide.

The Staff, faculty, and administration of Morris Central School Strive to give the children of the district the best education possible, working with a budget of $8.7 million.  The school offers a well-rounded program, complete with music, sports, and other Extra-curricular activities.  Morris Central School is the center of activity for many of the residents in the district, and the students and staff of MCS are proud of their school.

Years Ago or Step Back In Time:

20 Years Ago

4/19/90  Chris Coyle found the smallest egg and Andrew Goodspeed the largest at the Garrattsville Easter egg hunt.

5/17/90  The Morris Junkies are a Softball team of land standing, captained by Pete Jacoby.

5/31/90  My face in the mirror isn’t wrinkled or drawn.  My furniture is dusted, the cobwebs are gone.  My garden is lovely and so is my lawn.  I don’t think I’ll ever put my glasses back on! 

7/5/90 Sometime in the early hours of graduation day at MCS the chairs that had been arranged for the ceremony were very neatly turned around to face the opposite direction.  A great deal of work neatly done which had to be re-done.

7/19/90  Christina Kara saved her 6-year old sister using the Heimlich maneuver.

25 Years Ago

7/13/85 Eugene Quintin was elected president and Warren Ryther III was elected vice-president of the Morris Board of Education at it’s annual organizational meeting.   Other appointments were: Isabel Winters, deputy treasurer; Marcia Rehrmann, tax collector, Rose Elliott, census enumerator and attendance officer.

9/4/85 The Morris Mustang Cheerleaders had a busy summer practicing for the football season, with advisor, Mona Waffle.  The cheerleaders are Jackie Bryden, Janet Wassenaar, Dalene Jenkins, Luci Lenz, Jennifer Lull, Sherry Waffle, Misty Bodie, Dawn Bryden, Lisa Goodspeed, Mandy Spaulding, Kim Weidman, Elissa Palmer and Lisa Waffle.  The girls had several fundraisers during the summer, bake sales, parking cars at the Fair and a car wash.   The money went towards purchasing new uniforms.

9/10/85 Stan Davis took first place and Gary Fisher placed third at the 1985 New York State Horseshoe Championships at Floyd.

9/24/85 The Rotary Club is building a home for the Linn Tractor No. 1, which is said to be the first machine built by the Linn Tractor Co. of Morris.  Holman Harry Linn started his tractor factory in Morris 1917, and for 32 years it churned out vehicles that were used throughout the country to plow snow, haul logs, and perform other heavy-duty work.  Although it is unknown whether the specimen was actually the first off the assembly line it has been called N0. 1 for years.  

10/16/85 Glenn McWilliams was awarded a plaque and a gold hammer from the Estwing Company, makers of hammers, in honor of the 55 years Glenn has been in the hardware business.   Fewer than 100 hammers have been awarded by the company in the United States and Canada.  Glenn opened the hardware when he was 20 years old.  His wife Gladys had a display of knit baby items and mittens in the front of the store. Glenn was also honored by the Rotary for 50 years of business.

30 Years Ago

2/12/81When Ralph Melius opened his gas station there was something missing:  the cash register.  Thieves couldn’t open it, so they took it along.

6/26/80 The Lewis Miller farm in Pittsfield was the scene of a disastrous fire which destroyed 31 cows.  About 40 cows survived.

12/25/80 Carl J. Smith was born in 1896 in Dimock Hollow.  He was employed by the bank for 50 years and president for 30; Morris village clerk for 40 years.  During his tenure on the Morris school board the district became one of the first in the state to centralize.  

5/6/81 David Deluca gave a brilliant performance in the Mustang’s defeat of Gilbertsville.

4/23/81 A Morris landmark, the McNitt home is whittled down to a skeleton.  The Fire Dept. will build an addition and we will have a parking lot in it’s place.

40 Years Ago

2/18/71 Eugene Novak purchased the former Grace Mojgis home, recently owned by Frank Alzada.

5/13/71 There have been a few cases of mumps around, Edwin Webster has them.

6/25/70 New York ranks second in the nation in fluid milk production.  Voters in Morris turned out in record numbers to defeat the merger between Morris, New Berlin, and South New Berlin.

12/10/70 PORK SALE: full 7 rib, end pork loin roast 39 cents per pound.

50 Years Ago

5/19/60 Little Ricky Davis Celebrated his 2nd birthday.

10/4/60 Cheerleaders for the 1960-61 school year have been selected at Morris Central School.  Junior Varsity: Karen Hanson, Babara Pegg, Eileen Dodge, Lorraine Hurlbutt, Darlene Chase, and Georgianna Snethen.  Linda Shampnois is substitute.  Varsity: Donna Mansfield, Barbara Dunwald, Kathleen Pickens, Jeri Buhr, Sharon Palmer and Marilyn Andrews.  Substitute  is Janet Joy. 

60 Years Ago

3/29/51  There are nearly three times as many factories in New York as in any other State.

5/18/50  By a 2 to 1 vote, Morris voters approved a bond issue for development of a new water supply and inaugurated metered water service. 

80 Years Ago

3/26/31 Reports of bullheads jumping through holes in the ice of oxygen-starved lakes are not fish tales.  Farmers welcomed the shower of fish as manna for lent and flooded the market for 25 cents a lb. until state game wardens made arrests.

4/23/31 The use of a rubber hose in school punishment was upheld by the Oneida Castle BOE.  They decided it was essential.

5/7/31 The first checks totaling $4,000 payments under the Old Age Security Act, were mailed to 200 applicants in Otsego County.

7/3/30 Following an examination of the local bank, orders were issued to discontinue the practice of allowing depositors to overdraw their accounts.  Don’t issue a check from now on unless you have deposits to cover it.

90 years Ago

3/26/21 Don’t think of NY as solely an industrial state.  It ranks fifth in total value of crops in the U.S.

5/7/21 Eighty-two autos passed by here Sunday afternoon in the space of one hour and still we are crying hard times.

7/17/20 It’s estimated that it will cost $25,000,000 to elect the next president of the U.S.  Whoever he may be, it will be hard for him to convince people that they have got their moneys worth.

Obituaries 2010-2011 as of June 10, 2011

Kathryn Benedict Birdsall 1928-2011 Class of 1947

Lynn (Zeke) E. Bowers 1951-2011

Micheal Bryden 1959-2011 Class of 1976

Warren R. Card 1922-2011 Class of 1937 & Custodian

Charlena (Lena) Cobb 1911-2011 Class of 1930

Stanley Davis  2011 Class of 1940

Marguerite (Quita) Dunn 1923-2010 Class of 1941

Mildred Frederick 1917-2010 Private School Bus Driver

Albert A. Gunther Jr. 1939-2011 Class of 1957

Gena Gould Hansen 1933-2011 Class of 1950

Pauline Gregory Harrington 1910-2010

Julia Eldred Heller 1908-2011 Class of  1926

Elizabeth Wilson Hilts 2011 Class of 1939

Dorothy Pickens Hoag 1928-2011 Class of 1946

Fred Hoag 1925-2011

Lyle Hoag 2011 Class of 1945

Edward Johnson  1951-1990 Class of 1951

Walter Kraus 2000 Class of 1938

Donald Lamb 1936-2011

Douglas Lamb 1929-2011 Class of 1946

Avis (Betty) Mc Kown 1923-2010 School Employee

Rosalyn Levine McNeilly 1924-2011 Class of 1942

Ronald Everett Miller Jr. 1983-2010

Jeanne Myers Quintin 1929-2010 Class of 1948

Harriett George Robison 1916-2011 Class of 1980

Charles C. Sherwood 2011 Class of 1943

Stanley R. Stone Sr. 1959-2011 Class of 1977

Thomas Talbot 1945-2011 Class of 1963

Pamela Tol 1955-2011 School Employee

Donald Ventre 1937-2010

Zaida Cole Welden 1935-2010 Class of 1952

Ethel Miller White 2010 Class of 1942

Donald I. Worden 1966-2010 Class of 1986

News Flash!!!

Class of 1959:  Gary Fisher was co-director for the State Horseshoe Pitchers Association Tournament this June.  Gary has been pitching horseshoes every since Stan Davis needed a partner in 1981 or 1982.  The 2 day event had 88 pitchers in attendance.  Gary says accurate horseshoe pitching requires skill, a good eye, and a good arm. He says it is a relaxing way to spend time with friends.  He kept score for the tournament, which was held in South New Berlin at the Southtown Club.  The club has 16 pits.

